
GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

November 12, 2009 

   12:00 – 1:30 pm

The Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. with Ron Nakasone chairing.

Present:  Vicki Nicholson (Resource), Andrew Young for Paul Mayer (Senate), Peggy Renner (Resource), Paul Schlossman for Dr. Rick Perez (Admin), Amir Nour (Admin), Dr. Mary Mirch (Admin), Sarkis Ghazarian (Guild), Lara Kasian (ASGCC), John Gerz for Paul Buehler (CSEA), Hoover Zariani (CSEA)
Absent:  Dr. Dawn Lindsay, Arnel Pascua (Resource), Lilya Avagyan (ASGCC)
Guests: Susan Courtey, Val Dantzler, Trudi Abram
MSC to approve the Minutes of the October 27, 2009 meeting with the amendment that Poorna Pal had been present. Sarkis Ghazarian inquired on behalf of the Guild how shifting $50k to the summer session would affect the period.  Ron explained that shifting is a one-time accounting measure to make it through the fiscal year. Peggy Renner reminded the committee to send the e-mail with the Educational Master Planning Survey out to the external community (alumni, other schools, business advisory groups, organizations, etc.) 
	BUILDING UP RESERVE LEVELS:
Ron explained that because the previous ending balance was @ 7.7%, we were able to avoid making some budget cuts. The committee discussed whether we could continue with the 5% level or dip into the reserve down to the 5% level and then reimburse when times are better.
· Savings were produced through retirements and leaving positions vacant; there was discussion on how to maintain the 5% reserve level;

· Poorna Pal distributed copies of the KH Consulting Group’s GCC Planning Scenario Model to the committee for review;

·  Ron said that Instructional Equipment may have to be brought back into the budget process when the budget turnaround is done;
· Hoover Zariani remarked that GCC is currently serving more students with less staff;
· Changes in the calendar include block scheduling and one summer session.
 Ron distributed a handout with two possible solutions:
· Increase the General Reserve percentage for each percent of COLA pay increase paid to employees;

· Increase the General Reserve of any excess amount over the previous year’s General Reserve balance (5%);

The committee will take these back to constituents and discuss again at the next meeting.

CEO HIRING COMMITTEE BUDGET REQUEST:
Ron said that we are using a consulting firm that will be paid from the CEO hiring committee budget. The consultant costs $30k and GCC will pay traveling costs and reimburse candidates’ expenses. Brochure costs, job descriptions and refreshments for committee members will be funded from $40k to be taken out of the Contingency Reserve. There will be 3-5 finalists. 

SABBATICAL EXPENSES:

Ron said that at Executive Committee, the issue was raised of how to deal with sabbaticals for 010-011 and if there should be a suspension.
· When an instructor takes a sabbatical, they receive 75% salary and the position is backfilled with an hourly instructor;
· A 15-unit load discipline to pay the cost of the adjunct is @ $45k;
· Usually six sabbaticals are approved at a time; the sabbatical committee decides the merit of each request before it goes on to the Board for approval;
· The committee will come up with a recommendation for the number of sabbaticals to be approved by the next meeting.
ROLLOVER BUDGET EVALUATION FORM:
Ron distributed the Rollover Budget Justification Form for 2010-11. The process will be used to produce savings within rollover/existing budgets.

Managers must:

· Indicate how the budget supports the Strategic Master Plan goal;

· Provide a narrative to show how the account is used;

· List items/services purchased from the account;

· There was a recommendation to add a “comment” or “informational” section to the form;
· Ron said that we are piloting the process.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 pm.
The next meeting will be held on November 12, 2009.

Minutes submitted by:

Mark Darcourt

Administrative Services
	MSC that $40k be moved from the Contingency Reserve to fund the costs of the CEO Hiring Committee and any possible augmentations. 

 MSC to table this agenda item until November 24th.


